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the view still held by many that Turkey cannot get on
without the help of some foreign power should be dis-
couraged on every hand. The recent gains of the Turks
at Lausanne he cited as sufficient basis for this inde-
pendent attitude. He fears the beginning of secret
intrigue at Constantinople against the present govern-
ment ; and for this fear he undoubtedly has some reason.
The program of the present government was very
clearly presented to the Assembly on September 5, 1923,
by Fethi Bey, intimate friend of Mustafa Kemal Pasha
and Prime Minister after the fall elections. The pro-
gram shows an earnest desire to meet the trying situa-
tion with which the country is confronted. First of all
Fethi is concerned with the budget. He announced that
the tithe would be reduced to 10% from its former 12%,
the deficit to be made good by increasing the indirect
taxation, by raising the taxation on certain monopolies
and by remodelling the income tax so as to make it more
just. This change would be of great benefit to the agri-
cultural class. He expressed the great desire of the
government to pay off its internal and external debts.
As far as possible he hoped that all borrowing might be
avoided except for the very necessary construction of
roads, bridges and railways. The introduction of most
necessary reforms among government officials, both mili-
tary and civil, was advocated. All such functionaries in
the future were to be of "impeccable moral character"
and would have to prove their ability by the passing of
examinations. Specialists were to be invited to come
from abroad to organize all the departments. No offi-
cials in the future would "be dismissed simply by admin-
istrative decree but only upon the basis of incompetency.
This indeed would be a great achievement, as the cor-
ruption of the civil service in Turkey has always been
notorious. Great emphasis was laid by Fethi upon the
future plans for raising the standards of national educa-

